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CSU Learn Migration 

Frequently Asked Questions 
 

What is changing? 

The CSU is currently using SkillPort for 

employee compliance training and 

professional development. The CSU is 

replacing SkillPort with CSU Learn, a 

streamlined portal. 

 

When are we upgrading the 
portal? 

Beginning January 29, 2019, all Faculty, Staff, 

and Student Workers will use CSU Learn for 

required compliance training* instead of 

Skillport. 

 

Is there anything I need to do? 

Please complete any outstanding course 

assignments in SkillPort by December 31, 

2018.  

 

All compliance and non-compliance training 

courses completed before December 31, 

2018 will move to CSU Learn. 

 

Whom can I contact with 
questions? 

If you have any questions, you may contact 

csulearn@csub.edu.  

Why are we upgrading the site? 

The new portal will meet the CSU’s growing 

need to provide flexible solutions for 

professional development resources, 

complex assignments, extensive reporting 

and analytics, and a more dynamic learner 

experience.  

 

How will I access the new portal? 

On January 29, you will receive an email 

containing the link to CSU Learn. Additional 

information regarding this transition will be 

sent as we get closer to the date. 

 

How do I get more information? 

Please visit the CSU Learn web page to learn 
more about this transition and the new 
portal.  

 

CSU Learn web page 

http://www.csub.edu/training/pgms/csulearn/  

 
* Required compliance training refers to courses, such as 

Data Security & Privacy, EDU: Discrimination and Sexual 

Misconduct, Conflicts of Interest, Injury and Illness 

Prevention Program, etc. 
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